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Russia's ambassador to the United States warned the U.S. on Wednesday that legislation
to ban Russian officials implicated in the 2009 jail death of lawyer Sergei Magnitsky could
damage relations between the two countries.

The U.S. State Department expressed support last week for the so-called Magnitsky Act, which
is being considered by Congress and would impose sanctions on foreign officials accused
of human rights abuses.

"Trying to use it as an instrument of pressure on us will not bring any results except
to damage Russian-U.S. relations," Ambassador Sergei Kislyak said on Voice of Russia radio.

He also said the U.S. government was showing a lack of respect for Russia by intervening
in the investigation into Magnitsky's death. This "is Russia's internal affair and is being
investigated in accordance with Russian law," he said in the interview, Interfax reported.



Kislyak and Foreign Minister Sergei Lavrov made similar comments last month, signaling
Moscow's strong irritation with U.S. actions on the case.

Magnitsky died after a savage beating by prison guards in a Moscow detention center
in November 2009. He was arrested a year earlier by Interior Ministry officials whom he had
accused of defrauding the government of millions of dollars. Although President Dmitry
Medvedev ordered an investigation shortly after his death, no one has been convicted
of wrongdoing.

The lawyer for Magnitsky's mother said Wednesday that investigators had rejected a request
he had filed for further investigation into prison officials, Interfax reported.

Investigators had accused two jail doctors of neglect in the case, but charges were later
dropped against one because the statute of limitations ran out.

Britain announced this week that it has adopted immigration rules that could also ban
Magnitsky suspects. The new rules bar entry to foreign officials accused of human rights
violations in their home countries.

Last summer, the U.S. State Department said it had blacklisted 60 Russian officials implicated
in Magnitsky's death, drawing a protest from Moscow, which later said it had blacklisted 11
U.S. officials that it accused of human rights abuses against Russian citizens. Russia has not
identified the banned U.S. officials or the citizens.
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